
4PPROViZD REPORT OF GENERAL MANAGER A NO. 11-039 

DATE: F e b r u a r y  2 ,  20 1 1 
EB 0 2011 

C.D. Various 

BOARD OF RECREATION AND PARK COMMISSIONERS 

SUBJECT: PROPOSITION 84 STATEWIDE PARK GRANT PROGRAM: STATUS OF 
THE GRANT APPLICATIONS SUBMISSION FOR FUNDING IN THE FIRST 
ROUND OF THE COMPETITIVE GRANT PROCESS 

R. Adarns F. Mok 

H. Fujita K. Regan 

*S. Huntley S h u I I  

V. Israel 

Approved / Disapproved 

RECOMMENDATION: 

That the Board direct staff to report back to City Council on the award status of the Proposition 
84 Statewide Park Grant Program competitive grant applications submitted for Round 1 as well 
as the estimated operations and maintenance costs for those projects that will be transferred to 
the Department upon project completion. 

In September 2009, the State released a Request for Proposals (RFP) for the first round of 
competitive grants for the State Proposition 84 Statewide Park Grant Program. The $5.4 billion 
Safe Drinking Water, Water Quality and Supply, Flood Control, River and Coastal protection 
Bond Act of 2006 (Proposition 84) was passed by the voters on November 7,2006. These funds 
are used for a number of programs, one of which is the Statewide Park Grant Program. A total 
of $368 million has been dedicated to this program and will be awarded on a competitive basis in 
two rounds. 

The Department of Recreation and Parks (Department) staff, the Community Redevelopmeilt 
Agency (CRA), the Trust for Public Land (TPL), a non-profit organization, the Los Angeles 
Neighborhood Initiative (LANI), a non-profit organization, and the Mountains Recreation and 
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Conservancy Authority (MRCA) have joined together in a partnership and worked with the 
Council Offices to establish a proposed project list for Proposition 84 (Attachment No. 1). A 
breakdown of the capital improvement projects for each of the agencies is as follows: 

On February 12, 2010, City Council approved the submittal of grant applications for the 33 
projects (Council File No. 09-2839) as well as certified to California State Parks that subject to 
grant award and upon satisfactory completion, all of the TPL, LANI, MRCA and select CRA 
projects would be transferred to the Department to assume operation and maintenance 
responsibilities. The City Council further directed the Department and the CRA to report back 
regarding award notifications. 

RAP 
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LAN1 
MRC A 
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Of the 33 City projects, a total 13 projects were awarded grant funding in the amount of 
$39,900,056, as outlined in Attachment No. 1. In accordance with the Proposition 84 Statewide 
Park Grant Guidelines, all of these projects must be completed prior to the grant liquidation date 
of June 30,2017. 
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The Department will be assuming operation and maintenance responsibility for 12 of the 13 
projects, at an estimated annual cost of $659,999 (refer to Attachment No. 1). 

FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT: 

The anticipated fiscal impact to the Department's General Fund for the operation and 
maintenance of the 13 projects is estimated to be $659,999 annually which will be requested as 
part of the City's budget process. 

This report was prepared by Susan Huntley, Chief Management Analyst, Grants Administration. 








